
22nd March 2019 
 

Newsletter 

Dear Parents 

Our Lenten observances are in full swing. Children in Years 3, 4 and 5 are busy 
preparing for their Stations of The Cross service, our Eco Council have been 
preparing our Spiritual Garden and all children have been working at home and 
school on their Lenten Challenge.  Children in Years 4, 5 and 6 will take part in a 
Service of Reconciliation next week in preparation for Easter. 

St Patricks Day 

Congratulations to all involved in the cake sale on Monday. The children were 
able to raise £287 for our twin parish of Regina Coeli. Thank you to everybody. 

Governors Day 

Thank you to our governors who, as always, gave so generously of their time and 
spent a day with us this week. The day involved joining 3G for a Eucharistic 
Service, spending time in their buddy classes, speaking to children in Key Stage 
One and Two and meeting with phase leaders and subject leader teams. Our 
governors join us each term for such days but are also regular visitors to our 
school and these visits help us all to work together effectively for the good of 
all staff, parents, parishoners and children. 

 

St Patricks Fundraising 

We were delighted to receive a cheque for £1041, money which was raised from 
the St Patrick’s Day Party last Friday. Thankyou to Mr Fennelly, Mrs Corrigan 
and all involved. This money will be used to buy much needed ICT equipment such as digital microscopes,     
digital thermometers and cameras. 

Reception visit to Barleylands 

On Tuesday Reception visited Barleylands farm to support their work on the farm and the story of the Little 
Red Hen.  

The children experienced what it is like to be a farmer like the little Red Hen. They had a go at grinding 
wheat to make flour and made their own bread rolls. They went on a tractor ride, learned how farming has 
changed over many years, and stroked and fed a range of farm animals. It was a very enjoyable day.  

 

 

 

 

  



RB 100% 

RL 96% 

1D 95% 

1S 92% 

2C 99% 

2HD 95% 

3G 98% 

3N 98% 

4C 100% 

4E 98% 

5P 93% 

5S 97% 

6CA 100% 

6ND 96% 

Congratulations to 2C and Butterflies,  winners of the KS1 Attendance Award 
this week with  99%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 4C and 
6CA,  with a fantastic 100% attendance! 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their 
child is absent from school.   

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Voice in a million 

Thank you to staff involved in organising this for our children.  They sang beautifully 
and joined thousands of other children at Wembley Arena on Wednesday evening. It 
was a vey long day for all involved but well worth the sleepy eyes in school the next 
day.  Such a great evening for memories.  

Easter Hampers 

Please remember to bring in an Easter themed item in for the annual Easter Hamper 
raffle.  

Congratulations 

Many congratulations to one of our Midday Assistants Mrs Sarah Scott who got earli-
er this month in Jamaica. We wish you many years of happiness.  

Car Park 

Advanced notification that from the beginning of the summer term our carpark will only be used by staff and 
visitors.  There will be two disabled bays established on the grass area in front of the yellow barrier. Our 
governors have taken this decision owing to the congestion caused by the number of cars that currently    
access the carpark. Please make use of Nicholls Field car park which is only a 5 minute walk away. 



Boys Football Team 

On Thursday 14th March the boy’s football team travelled to Tanys Dell for two matches. They were hard 
fought matches resulting in two resounding victories. Well done to Takunda, Oliver, Liam, Lucas, Gene, Roman, 
Dawid, Jack, Josh, Opemipo, James, who won 3-0 and Artiom, Oisin, Vincent, Hayden, Max, Finn, Pirajina, 
Jake and Kajus who won 4-2. 

Girls Football Team 

On Friday 15th March the girls hosted a match with Purford Green. The battled well but ended up losing the 
game 4-0. 

Then Thursday 21st March the girls welcomed Tanys Dell and showed great character to come from behind 
and win 6-2. 

Well done Lily T, Taylor-Grace, Olivia, Niamh, Oliwia, Eva, Martha, Emilia, Lily B, Manuela and Alex.  

Tag Rugby Tournament 

On Friday 15th March a team travelled to Harlow Rugby 
Club for a Tag Rugby Tournament. The played brilliantly 
winning all four of their games against Church Langley, 
Fawbert and Barnard and the Downs x2, scoring an  
amazing 21 tries. 

Congratulations Summer, Erasmus, Kobe, Shane, Jonjo, 
Cora and Martha.  

 

 



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

 Based on the gospel for Sunday 24 March, Luke 13:1-9  

In the parable Jesus tells today, a fig tree fails to bear fruit. The owner wants to dig it up, but 

the gardener persuades him to keep it for another year, to nurture it and see if it can change.   

This is like our relationship with God, who always gives us another chance to change and to bear 

fruit.  

Today is the anniversary of the day St Oscar Romero was shot and killed while saying Mass in El 

Salvador in 1980.   

He did not always look like he was on the path to martyrdom. He was made archbishop of San 

Salvador during a dictatorship because he was considered a safe bureaucrat. Instead he became 

a brave defender of the poor.   

He was changed by long nights listening to poor farm workers tell their stories, and by the mur-

der of a close friend. These experiences brought him back to his roots amongst the poor in the 

countryside of El Salvador.    

Despite threats and violence against him, he stood faithfully beside those who had nothing. He 

experienced profound change in his own life. He taught: “We need constant conversion”. This is 

the call in today’s gospel.  

Defender of the Poor, Prophet of Peace, guide us and inspire us to work for justice and        

reconciliation with wisdom and compassion in witness to our faith in Jesus Christ. St Oscar 

Romero, pray for us.  

 

Prayer from the Romero Trust  

The Words of Pope Francis 

Lent is a reminder to stop, to return to the essential, to fast from all that is 
superfluous and distracting. It is a wake-up call for the spirit. 

“A man had a fig tree planted in his vineyard, and he came looking for fruit on it but 

found none.”    



Holy Cross Coffee Afternoons 

Please come along to our second coffee afternoon on Thursday 28th March 2 - 3 in the Parish Hall. All are 
welcome. 

Come along and learn more about our twin Parish Regina Coeli. Mr Dave Somerville will coming along to do a 
talk. Our Learning Mentor, Mrs Gallagher, English Additonal Language Co-Ordinator, Mrs Laporte and   
Teaching Assistant, Mrs To will be present for any help and advise.  

There will be a raffle and refreshments, cakes and biscuits provided. There will be a donation tin, with     
proceeds going to Regina Coeli. 





 









Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Diary Dates 

Tuesday 26th March 

Choir KS2 3:15 - 4:15 

Football Team 3:15 - 4:30 

2HD Library Visit 

Parents Evening 4 - 7:30 

Mothers Day Gift Sale 

- 2C, 2HD, 3G, 3N & 5P 

 

 

Wednesday 27th March 

Football  KS2 3:15 - 4:15 

Multisports KS1 3:15 - 4:15 

4C Eucharistic Service 9:10 

Parents afternoon 2:30 - 5 

 

  

 

 

Thursday 28th March 

Hockey KS2  3:15 - 4:15 

Choir KS2 3:15 - 4:15 

4C Library Visit 

Coffee Afternoon 2 -3:15 

Mothers Day Gift Sale 

- Reception & Year 1 

 

Happy Birthday to… Samuel Reed-Langley, Iris Wells, Pierre Hombre, 
David Owolabi, Praise Owolabi, Emma Woodhouse, Nina Krasa, Mahayla 
Hackett, Trishelle Owusu, Leah Hyde, Filip Skowron, Indie Usedon-Duff 

Monday 25th March 

Dance KS2 3:15 - 4:15 

5P Swimming Lesson 

Funky Fingers KS1 3:15 - 4:15 

Mothers Day Gift Sale   

- 4C, 4E, 5S, 6CA & 6N 

 

 

 

 

 

Merit Certificates: 

Butterflies:  Stevie Ginn, for persevering, on Forest School day, to make a mud sculpture 

      Sian Hanifin-Flynn, for becoming more confident with her writing  

Ladybirds:    Frankie Cripps and Ella Stopplecamp, for each writing an excellent sentence about the 
farm 

1D: Mara Ciotoi, for her fantastic story telling  

1S: Thomas Brest-Ndeyi, for his excellent sentence writing  

2C:   Mmasi Ihekaigbo-Iwuaba, for outstanding money work in numeracy 

2HD: Farrah Kent, for having such a lovely attitude to learning 

3G: Erin Downing, for always trying her very best in all subjects 

3N: Xavier White, for demonstrating great resilience 

4C: Joseph Robson, for incredible acting skills as ‘Augustus Gloop’  

4E: Pierre Hombre, for great problem solving in numeracy 

5P: Mario Olaru, for having an outstanding first week at Holy Cross and settling in well     

5S:   Arthur Colussi, for consistently trying his best in all lessons and producing outstanding work 

6CA:  Cairo Kyriacou-Mason, for all his hard work all day in Forest School, helping others 

6N: Alex Gronert, for excellent effort with her reading comprehension– Well Done 

       

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Andrew 

Menu Week 2 

Friday 29th March 

Netball KS2 3:15 - 4:15 

Girls’ Football Team  3:15 - 4:30 

Karate 3:15 - 4:15 

2HD Class Assembly 2:40 

 

All clubs finish after this week 


